    



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
January 11, 2022
Via Zoom
  5:30pm
Board members present:  Don Young, Josh Cook, Alison Harris & Leah Prestwood
Board member not present: Kent Abernethy 
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter,  Hans Hochreiter 
Sue called the meeting to order at 5:33pm.
Minutes


· Motion: Josh moved to approve the September 7, 2021 minutes. Don 2nd. All approve

Election of Officers
The four directors unanimously approved Josh, Don and Alison as officers. 
President  Josh Cook
VP            Don Young

Treasurer Alison Harris
Financials
Board will receive year end financials via email.
Accounts Receivable- Board reviewed payments made and discussed two owners in collections with attorney.
Association Mgr-Sue
· Board had approved the snow removal walkways contractor, William Smith via email. 
· Future projects discussion. 

· Luminate must reseed Bldg 4 and also fix the wire cut to their common area lighting. Solar lighting will be placed at the building in the interim.
·  Siding-some buildings will need to have repairs
· Discussion of awarding a building $1,000 -$2,000 once they have presented a project to be considered by the board-such as landscaping; planting trees or flowers etc.

· Motion:  Josh made a motion to award $2,000 to each building. No 2nd. Discussion-Alison preferred to look at the Financials before they can make this decision. Board agreed.
· Street signs/building signs may be fading and need to be replaced
Maintenance report-Jeff


Hans reported that Jeff had completed winterization to all of the buildings.
 New Business
· A board member received a complaint from the people who live in the blue/gray duplex that the snow plower is pushing the snow onto their property. Specifically their driveway. Sue will contact the contractor
· Whoever is plowing in the white pickup truck is driving way to fast. Sue will notify the contractor.

· Yellow top recycling. Should be removed.  Waste Management (WM) was told to remove when the big green machine was placed at the dumpster area. Sue will let them know again.

· A board member was told by a resident that the county told them they don’t plow from the mailboxes to the cul-de-sac because it’s not county road. Sue stated that is incorrect information. The county has always plowed that section just as they do all of Schussmark. If they didn’t plow Jeff couldn’t get to the parking lots. She’ll follow up on this to see if Jeff has had an issue.
· Bldg 1 roofslide-All buildings are responsible for the maintenance of their roofs. This includes shoveling. Bldg 1 has a metal roof. Once the snow slides off residents feel that our contractor should automatically shovel this. Board determined that if the building wants to hire the contractor to remove roof snow they would pay for it and/or use their building fund if they approved the expenditure.
· Bldg 3 walkway is good at this time. Our contractor,Willie Smith knows to watch this very closely. 
Next board meeting Tuesday,April 12, 2022 at5:30pm
Meeting adjourned at 6:16pm.   
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr

